THE FUTURE ROLE OF POSTGRADUATE DEANS AND THEIR DEANERIES

Action points

· Postgraduate deans should now move to Strategic Health Authorities (SHAs). The Department plans to transfer the contracts of those who are currently civil servants to you as soon as possible after 1 October this year (Paragraph 9).

· SHAs should take steps to ensure that the work done by postgraduate deans on behalf of universities is properly mapped and recognised through formal agreements (Paragraphs 9 & 11). 

· SHAs will take on the recruitment of postgraduate deans. You may wish to agree between you a framework of competencies, in consultation with COPMeD, to ensure a consistent approach (Paragraph 10).

· SHAs will need to decide and agree their own lines of accountability for deans. Since deaneries often serve more than one SHA, you will need to decide on host employer arrangements where you judge this appropriate. There is clear potential for closer partnership working which aligns the work of deaneries with the overall goals of each SHA and which in turn benefits from a more effective contribution form the deans (Paragraphs 13 – 15). Where more than one SHA is associated with a deanery, they will jointly need to consider arrangements to ensure a strong deanery focus with each of them.

· SHAs will need to put explicit appraisal arrangements in place to a standard, which supports GMC revalidation (Paragraph 16).

· SHAs should where necessary review deanery boundaries with local stakeholders and with postgraduate deans (Paragraph 17).

· SHAs should remunerate postgraduate deans in a way consistent with other senior SHA medical staff. In particular they should have:

an employment package consistent with the new consultant contract (Paragraph 28)

access to a postgraduate dean supplement (Paragraph 29)

access to Clinical Excellence Awards – including those from a general practice background (Paragraph 30).

· The pay of Directors of General Practice Education should also be reviewed in the light of the attached paper on deans’ pay.

· The Office of the Strategic Health Authorities should offer administrative support to postgraduate deans in their national role (Paragraph 33).

